TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12 MARCH 2024 AT 7.00 PM

AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Agenda item 1 - Welcome and Apologies: GMcA chaired tonight’s meeting and welcomed those present.
Community councillors present: William Lamb (WL), Ronnie Beveridge (RB), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Gillian McAuslane (GMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Alex Robertson (AR) and Helen Saunders (HS), Maria Leel (ML).

Others in attendance: Jacqueline Cavellini and Councillor Fiona Law (FL).
Apologies: Ian Miller, Melanie White, Robert McAulay, Provost Donald Balsillie, and PC James Miller.
Agenda item 2 - Police report: this will be added to our noticeboard. RB noted more of the same issues being seen and concern raised for continued issues in Park St. 
Agenda item 3 - Minutes of previous meeting on 13 February 2024: the draft Minutes had been circulated and were approved - proposed by RMcC and seconded by WL. Update on actions not on the agenda: (i) RB confirmed Andrew Carnegie UK Trust update. Plans were put on hold due to change in staff. RB & EM met with Gillian Taylor in Dunfermline and got a good handle on how to approach from local point of view. Substantive examples provided. No further action on a visit will be arranged. (ii) carried forward from Feb, EMcA to provide a photo for our Facebook page of the dog poo stencil he used at Tilly Baptist Church’s recent litter pick. (iii) EM will link in with Graeme Clark regarding TicToc account and will also discuss option for a micro grant to support the additional litter picking equipment required for the church monthly litter picks. (iv) EM confirmed 17 litter pickers had been provided to the church on loan following their request in February.
Agenda item 4 – Litter pick for Keep Scotland Beautiful’s Spring Clean Scotland campaign:  RB highlighted to the group the opportunity for the CC to co-ordinate setting up a Community Litter pick. RB will formally register online and work to the guide on how to organise the event. EM confirmed the CC have public liability insurance however careful consideration is required when children are involved with sensible precautions in place. WB queried if the back road at Aberdona would be within the picking area proposed. RB confirmed this would be outwith the community covered. EM confirmed the Baptist Church has tea/coffee following their monthly pick. The pick is run on the second Saturday of every month (next pick 13th April). Pink bags are used so that these can be picked up on arrangement by the cleansing services. Graeme Clark is the liaison with the cleansing team. RB is looking for CC to have an official group separate from the Church running possibly on different dates to help control the litter issue. CC would need to agree a meeting place to congregate and hand out the tabards, litter pickers, bag holders and bags. RMcC feels preventative methods are needed ideally would be helped with a proper community event. HS feels an increased number of pickers would hopefully act as a deterrent. GM checked with RB what he was looking for from this meeting, RB is happy to lead and will do this comprehensively following the guidelines. No community applications are registered for Keep Scotland Beautiful within our community at the moment. RB will focus on registering and adapting the process. ACTION - CC requested to consider if they would be happy to support and take part in the pick. Members interested should contact RB to confirm. FL confirmed council website – litter@clacks.gov.uk, FL thinks there may be litter pickers and rings available via a form on the website. EM will check with Keep Scotland Beautiful at Dunblane to see if they can confirm how things work in regard to ordering equipment at any discounted rate. EM will link in with Graeme Clark to agree how we can collaborate on 13th April.
Agenda item 5 – Updates from elected member(s): FL updated that the Budget had been unanimously agreed. There is a delay confirmed to the closure of the Ben Cleuch centre. EM asked if it was known how long this was for. FL confirmed for the fiscal year. The transformation fund has created an officer post to help make arrangements and support in discussions of options like development trust or similar model running charitable trusts. The job spec is currently being created, not yet in post. This will support the work to keep the important facilities which will remain open for the community. RB pointed out Ben Cleuch wasn’t mentioned in the report, just the halls. FL confirmed money paid to the halls throughout the community will cease which was noted in the report. Ben Cleuch is a Council run facility so will be closed. The support for Coalsnaughton Hall will also be stopped expected next year. EM confirmed the hall financial fbreakdown was not clear.
AR asked about school bus proposal. FL confirmed school buses will still be provided at this point. FL pointed out going forward transport changes are inevitable. Costs are too high and difficult conversations going forward will need to be taken. EM asked if budget decisions are available. FL confirmed the council committee website has under special meetings the budget booklet. AR asked what happens with the school transport after the year. FL confirmed statutory 3mile from school will not need to be offered transport. Balancing the budget means these decisions need to be considered. The education budget has limitations. RB feels if buses are withdrawn what would happen with current public transport. The public buses are a contract not run by the Council.
WB suggested the £12k saving for halls could surely be sourced in other areas. FL confirmed costs are being looked at across all areas. Cuts have been made where possible already. WB look at assets for council to source the money i.e. parking in Alloa. FL this has costs associated and has to be proved to work.

Agenda item 6 – Update on Town Centre Improvement Plan/Community Action Plan/Place Plan: EM and RB have progressed activity with the Coalboard regeneration team. Things are changing as the draft is being completed so moving this to final draft is priority. Once finalised this will be signed off with 100 printed copies provided and a launch event within the community arranged. The plan is for an annual cycle of review will notice changes moving forward.

Suggested location for the launch would be Ben Cleuch centre for a day to talk through the plan with the community. The plan input is from the community events held in 2023. 

EM confirmed reference will be made to moves in future for Ben Cleuch centre. 

April/May launch date. 
Town Centre Improvement Plan

RB has been approached by Ian McDonald from Place. Money is available from Sustrans;

1. minor works at west end High Street, next to public park to move brick work

2. public park has a new bridge across the burn – this will aid in reducing the flooding issues

3. create Murray Square as travel hub with bike shelters, information boards, removal of old toilet and road markings re-aligned. – All expected this fiscal year.

EM highlighted thanks to FL for work and support she has given in securing this and of the works done so far.
It was noted these changes will not affect the capital programme which is expected in 2025/26. £100k and balance of c£500k for Tillicoultry under the Townscape initiative money from the 2016 project.

RB has spoken to active travel officer Shirley Paterson about the promotion of links through the High Street travel hub.

RB Place plan has no update at this time. Need to consider how we approach and manage this work. ACTION - CC to consider how best to address. Focus on land and building then transport etc…
Community Action Plan will be completed first with then clear consideration for Place plan.

RB has registered with Parish online for layers of data including town audit, problem sites discussed, vacant and derelict land. These will be available for review at the Community Action Plan launch. 

Agenda item 7 – Treasurer’s report/EDF microgrants: EM confirmed no microgrants currently under review. One has been received which will be raised by next committee.
Repayment of EDF grant to flooding group under CC as a subgroup has been made. The grant was received for radio systems, on review they were not up to the job so needed to vary the payment and delay. Flood mitigation work by Council has helped reduce the impacts seen in recent months together with less rainfall. Agreed to repay the money for the grant and re-apply in future if radios can be sourced.

Agenda item 8 - AOCB: EM raised with FL regarding any update on RAAC housing. BBC have been in touch looking for an interview. The comment at the moment has been the Council is dealing and information is being provided to those impacted.
EM confirmed not just Clacks impacted with reports of 500 houses in Aberdeen.

FL confirmed 3 surveys have been completed. Owners have been kept informed during the process. Options will then be considered with consultation with the private owners.

Agenda item 9 - Date and venue of next meeting: the next meeting of the CC will be on Tuesday 9 April at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, from 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm. 
